
ECBPA Welcome’s You!
The El Capitan Band Parents Association (ECBPA) would like to welcome new and returning
band parents. We are very excited for this new year and all the fun activities and experiences
we will have.

Parents and legal guardians of current Music Department students are welcome to be part of
the ECBPA. This is an excellent opportunity to get to know each other and also make great
memories with our children. If you would like to participate, please join us, we have many jobs
that you can help with. We meet monthly at a general meeting; typically on the first Thursday of
the month at 6:00pm. The general meeting is open to all parents and legal guardians. You can
be a voting member of the ECBPA with annual membership dues of $10.00.

We are in need of parent volunteers to assist at football games, competitions, and other music
department events. Whether you can give a little donation or big donation, whether you can give
a little time, or a lot of time, everything helps. Your student, and each student, will feel the
benefit of your contribution.

During competition seasons, we offer an optional meal plan available to students for $60.00 per
season, if you choose not to participate in the meal program, please provide for your child's
dietary needs per event. Food for events will be purchased based on the number of meal plans.

Also during competition season we will assist with styling hair as needed to comply with uniform
requirements. Please provide your own hair brush/comb.

We look forward to meeting you and working with you on behalf of all the students.

Sincerely,

Matt Voogd, Assistant Director, Drumline Coach
mwvoogd@icloud.com

Mary Giyer, ECBPA President
marygiyer@yahoo.com
(619)733-2534
www.ecbpa.org
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ECBPA Board Positions 2023-2024
Hello El Capitan Music Department Families! It is my pleasure to reach out to you today,

for I know how much we all love our students and want them to succeed. There is evidence to
support that; regardless of income or background, students whose parents/guardians are
involved in their schooling are more likely to have higher grades and test scores, attend
school regularly, have better social skills, show improved behavior, and adapt well to
school.

We need to fill the following OPEN positions:

President…___________filled
Vice President…_______filled
Secretary…___________filled
Treasurer…___________filled
Parliamentarian…______filled
Auditor…_____________filled
Fundraising Chair…____filled
Historian…___________OPEN
Communications…____OPEN
Hospitality…__________filled
Uniforms…___________filled
Website…____________filled
Chaperones…________OPEN
Service…____________OPEN
Color Guard Chair…___filled
Jazz Band Chair…____OPEN
Drumline Chair…_____filled
Show Choir Chair…___filled
Orchestra Chair…____OPEN

“You do not have to be rich to be generous.”
~Unknown

**In Order to Work Directly with Students, Volunteers MUST be Badged through the
Grossmont Union High School District

Please contact: Mary Giyer, ECBPA President
marygiyer@yahoo.com

(619)733-2534
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Parents Checklist: Full Band
Review the 2023 Marching Vaqueros calendar
Review the El Capitan Marching Vaqueros handbook & sign the
commitment form (2 pgs, back of the handbook)
Sign up on the official El Capitan Marching Vaqueros registration form
2023
Join the Band App ASAP!We use this for all communications,
schedules and sharing of files. You will need to download the Band
App or register online. QR code below.
Online Clearance and physical must be completed before the start of
band camp.
Fill out the Preferred Contact Information form. QR code below.
ECBPA Media Release form
ECBPA Meal Program form
ECBPA Sweatshirt and Polo order form
Visit the ECBPA Amazon wish list. QR code below.
Join the ECBPA ($10.00)

El Capitan
Symphonic

Band/Marching
Vaqueros BAND App

Preferred Contact
Information

Amazon
Wish List
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Parents Checklist: Marching Band
Black DINKLES Marching shoes (men’s or women’s-matte ONLY)
(Available on Amazon)
Black cotton gloves
White t-shirt (no print, no tank tops)
Black basketball shorts
Black long socks
Sports shoes for practices

Parents Checklist: Color Guard
Show Blacks-All BLACK athletic wear (NO VISIBLE LOGO,
WRITING STRIPS, PRINTS, OR OTHER COLORS)

Top
Bottom

Guard tank top $30
Dance body tights/suit (YOUR SKIN TONE)(female/male)
Full seat dance belt (male)
Jazz shoe black/nude $35-$45 (depending on the show)

Recommended one pair for show and one for practice

Links to the above checklist items can be found on the BAND APP!

Questions?
Mary Giyer, ECBPA President

marygiyer@yahoo.com
(619)733-2534
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ECBPA Media Release Form – Due ASAP
On occasion, the El Capitan Band Parents Association (ECBPA) will utilize pictures, video,
audio recordings, and other media for purposes such as publicity and advocacy. Educating the
public about our program’s endeavors serves as an important way for us to gain community,
administrative, and financial support. It also gives us the opportunity to inform others about your
child’s hard work and numerous accomplishments.

In order to release photos, video footage, audio recordings, or any other type of media produced
by or taken of your student, we need written permission. Please understand that no personal
information such as home addresses or phone numbers will be published.

Please return the lower portion of this form as soon as possible.

__________…I will not take pictures of other people's children without consent from their
parent/guardian. (please initial)

▢…YES!
I, ____________________________, parent/guardian of ____________________________,
give permission for my child to be photographed, videotaped, recorded, or interviewed for the
purpose of promoting the El Capitan High School Band program. I authorize the use and
reproduction by the El Capitan Band Parents Association, or anyone authorized by the El
Capitan Band Parents Association, of any media associated with my child, without
compensation to me/my child. I understand that any media associated with my child shall be
the property, solely and completely, of the El Capitan Band Parents Association.

Parent/Guardian Signature:______________________________ Date:___________________
Parent Email:_________________________________________________________________
Parent Phone:________________________________________________________________
Comments and/or special requests:_______________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________

▢…NO!
I, ____________________________, parent/guardian of ____________________________,
DO NOT give permission for my child to be photographed, videotaped, recorded, or interviewed
for the purpose of promoting the El Capitan High School Band program.
Parent/Guardian Signature:______________________________ Date:___________________

I may alter this Consent at any time in writing to the El Capitan Band Parents
Association, Attention: Mary Giyer, ECBPA President, OR mail to ECBPA P.O. Box 482,
Lakeside, CA 92040

www.ecbpa.org
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Meal Program
We offer an optional meal program for the Music Department during our competitions. The cost to
participate is $60.00 and by purchasing the meal program your student will be provided appropriate
meals, snacks and drinks at each event. Keep in mind due to schedules out of our control at the events,
the students may not have time to purchase food at concessions. Food for events will be purchased
based on the number of meal program participants.

Please return the lower portion of the form as soon as possible in order to plan accordingly. If
there are any questions or if other arrangements need to be made (such as weekly payments).
Please feel free to contact:

Sara Tobias, Hospitality Chair (619) 200-7676 stobias@guhsd.net
Patsy Sullivan, Hospitality Chair (619) 607-1068 salutpatsy12@gmail.com

Student: _____________________________________________________________

_________ Will NOT participate in the meal program, I will provide for my student’s dietary
needs for each event.

_________ Will participate in the meal program

- $60.00 enclosed
- Cash or check payable to ECBPA
- Please return to:

- Mary Giyer, ECBPA President or
- The black box in the band room

Parent Signature:________________________________________________________

*Please provide any other information that may be helpful (ie: food allergies/vegetarian/etc.)

__________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________
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Band Camp Schedule
(tentative)

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

24 25 26 27 28
BAND CAMP! BAND CAMP! BAND CAMP! BAND CAMP! BAND CAMP!
2:30pm - 9pm 2:30pm - 9pm 2:30pm - 9pm 2:30pm - 9pm 2:30pm - 9pm
Uniform Fittings Uniform Fittings Uniform Fittings Uniform Fittings Uniform Fittings
Parent mtg 8-9

31 1 2 3 4
BAND CAMP! BAND CAMP! BAND CAMP! BAND CAMP! POOL PARTY
Football on the

Run 3pm 6pm - 9pm 6pm - 9pm 6pm - 9pm 10am-1pm
(tentative)

ECBPA General
MTG 6pm
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AUGUST 4TH, 10:00-1:00
** LUNCH SERVED AT 11:30

Join us before band camp and celebrate a job well done!
The ECBPA will provide hamburgers and hot dogs.
We are asking each class to bring the following:

Seniors- salad/sides
Juniors- desserts

Sophomores- chips/fruit
Freshman- drinks (water, juice)

Band camp will start at 1:45 and end at approx. 5:00.
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Donation Request Form
Non Profit Tax ID # 95-3241129

www.ecbpa.org

Dear El Capitan Marching Vaqueros parents, families, friends and community sponsors,

El Capitan Band Parent Association (ECBPA) is in need of donations to help with the cost of
running a successful program.The ECBPA is a non profit organization that provides
opportunities for students to have an enriching musical education. We aspire to help every
student elevate their musical skills and abilities. We need your help and support! Your
tax-deductible donation will help our students achieve their musical goals. Due to Grossmont
Union High School District’s budget constraints, the District is unable to fund the full marching
band program. Therefore, we rely on fundraising and donations received from our families,
friends, and local supporters.

On average, the ECBPA needs to raise $45,000 to cover its annual budget. Your generous
donation will help with the following expenses:

● Uniform maintenance, repair, and replacement.
● Competitions entrance fees and any assistance at competitions to the students.
● Musical instrument repairs and maintenance.
● Enrichment activities and events.

Thank you in advance for supporting our children. Please complete the following section and
return it in an envelope along with your donation check payable to ECBPA. You may submit the
donation to either our ECBPA President Mary Giyer, or bring it to an ECBPA meeting.
Alternatively, you have the option to mail it to the following address:
ECBPA, P.O. Box 482, Lakeside, CA 92040.

Yes. I will donate to help support the El Capitan Music Program

Name _______________________________ is/are pleased to offer this donation in the

amount of $_________ to the ECBPA on behalf of the El Capitan Marching Band in Lakeside,
CA.

If you would like a receipt of this donation to the ECBPA, please provide a mail or email address
here:____________________________________________________________________

11

http://www.ecbpa.org


12



ECBPA Sweatshirt and Polo Order Form
DUE BY: August 31st

Please return to Mary Giyer ECBPA President or the black box in the band room.

Student Name _________________________________________ Grade _________
Parent Name__________________________________________________________
Parent Phone Number _____________________ email________________________

Sweatshirts
$40.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size Small
$40.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size Medium
$40.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size Large
$40.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size XL
$42.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size XXL
$43.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size XXXL

Polos
$30.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size Small
$30.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size Medium
$30.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size Large
$30.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size XL
$32.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size XXL
$33.00…………………………Qty ________ Total____________ Size XXXL

Grand Total _______________ DUE BY:___________________
Please make checks payable to: ECBPA

Incoming Freshmen will receive ONE free polo, courtesy of the ECBPA.
Questions? Contact Christina Montoya Hutton, Fundraising Chair

(619) 212-1190 or email babyc92040@gmail.com
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Dear Community Sponsors,

The El Capitan Band Parents Association (ECBPA) is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization that
works throughout the year to assist and support the Band Director and students of El Capitan
High School. This year the El Capitan Marching Vaqueros will be performing at a minimum of
five football games, three field show competitions, and multiple school rallies. We are offering a
sponsorship opportunity to benefit both your business and our band. Businesses can purchase
an ad space on the back of our sponsor t-shirt! Sponsor t-shirts are worn throughout the
marching season as informal uniforms during hot weather, in the stands after performances and
competitions, and at other events throughout the year.

Your generous donation will help with the various costs of running the band program, such as:
● Uniform maintenance, repair, and replacement
● Costs associated with competitions (entrance fees, etc)
● Musical instrument repair and maintenance
● Fees paid to coaches and staff
● Learning tools
● Financial needs of other music department groups (Concert Band, Jazz Band, Show

Choir, etc)
● Student hardship

Thank you for supporting the El Capitan Music Department!
Please send your business logo artwork to babyc92040@gmail.com subject: T-shirt Sponsor

Questions? Christina Montoya Hutton (619) 212-1190 or Mary Giyer (619) 733-2534
All donations are tax deductible. Our Federal ID Number is 95-3241129.

Please make checks payable to: ECBPA
P.O. Box 482

Lakeside, CA 92040
DUE BY: August 31st

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Your business name as it should appear on t-shirts _________________________________

Please select your sponsorship level donation:
$100 –Bronze Sponsorship will purchase

a small print business listing
$200 –Silver Sponsorship will purchase

a medium print business listing
$300+ –Gold Sponsorship will purchase
a large print business listing AND a
company logo!
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